
 

Public Notice Correction 

On July 13, 2012, the City of Houston, through its Housing and Community Development Department (HCDD), 
posted a Public Notice in the Houston Chronicle proposing a Substantial Amendment to its 2011 Annual Action 
Plan to delete/decrease the Neighborhood Facilities Unallocated line item and add an additional $300,000 in 
Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) funding to Pro Vision, Inc. to expand its educational facility 
located in City Council District D at 4590 Wilmington, Houston, Texas 77051. The additional $300,000 in 
funding is a 31.58% increase and brings the total grant amount to $1,250,000 for the project. HCDD is issuing 
a correction to an error in the original notice. The additional $300,000 CDBG funding will be provided through a 
Substantial Amendment to the 2010 Annual Action Plan; not the 2011 Annual Action Plan.  

This Notice does not alter the original thirty day (30) comment period for this proposed item. The thirty-day 
period began on Friday, July 13, 2012 and runs through Sunday, August 12, 2012. Following the public 
comment period, the item will be submitted to City Council for approval. For information on the proposed 
Substantial Amendment, contact Derek Sellers or Brenda Scott at (713) 868-8300. You may access HCDD’s 
website at www.houstonhousing.org for more information on its programs. 
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